PACIFIC PIECEMAKERS QUILT GUILD MEETING MINUTES-FEBRUARY 16, 2024

OLD BUSINESS AND REPORTS:

9.
10.

11.
12.

13.
14,
15.
16.
17.

18.

Meeting called to order by president Francie Angwin at 1:04 p.m.

Attendance-13

Approval of January 19 meeting minutes: Moved by Sandy Hughes, seconded by Cheryl
Faconti, approved.

Membership-Gail Spencer: 16 dues checks have been collected in the last 10 days. Our
membership is 65

Treasurer’s report-Janice Batchelder: Current balance is $31,176.02

Program- Francie for Sylvia Evans: MARCH 13-14—Thursday we’ll meet at GAC to prepare
materials for microwave bowls, tortilla warmers, aprons.. etc. Friday: Guild Meeting and
make items for sale; APRIL: 17-18: Dee Goodrich will do a “One Block Wonder” workshop.
Cost will be $10, payable to Dee then. This will only be open to Guild members, so no
sign-up through GAC. On Friday April 19, Guild meeting and Dee will present a trunk show
MAY 15-16: Jennifer Sampou workshops. Friday 5/17: Meeting.

2024 Challenge-Francie and Sandy H.- Theme is “24 squares in 2024.” Turn in entry form
by April 24, deliver entries 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Opening day May 10; reception 4-6 p.m.
Plck up entries June 10 11:00-2:00 p.m. Reception food: Cheryl and Jeri Kennedy will
coordinate. Jeri suggested that PPQG consider having a challenge within a larger
unrestricted quilt show, rather than a show where the challenge quilts are the entire show;
and possibly a “Viewers’ Choice” award. She also advised that most guilds do this format
to increase the number of quilts on display. The challenge quilts are a smaller display
within the larger show.

2025 Challenge-Sandy Hughes: Sandy and Maryse have chosen four coordinating fabrics
from the Loft. At least 1/2 yard of one ol them must be purchased there and your receipt
will be your ticket to enter your quilt. Use any design.

Fundraising: Cheryl for Kim Madson: We need more of all of the same items we’ve been
selling. Dee Goodrich won the raffle for fundraising items turned in.

Comfort Quilts-Cheryl for Marcia Luchini: We need more, especially for children.

Quilts of Valor-Sandy Lockhart: No new ones turned in last month. She needs more.

2024 AIR Quilt-deri Kennedy: Thanks to all who have helped out, and especially to Cheryl
and Kalynn for the use of their studio. Kathy Mayda will finish putting it together.
According to Jeri, it looks great.

Community Outreach-Cheryl: No needs right now.

Hospitality Kathy Mayda, Kim Madson, Monica Zarkowski: Thanks to Sandy H. And Francie
for bringing treats today. For March meeting, Mary Banach, Kim, Kathy are signed up.
T-Shirts-Cheryl: Will probably do another order in June. She will look into getting small
ones for children, and selling them at the Dolphin and Art in the Redwoods.
Newsletter-Barbara Fast: Deadline will be Feb. 25. She’s looking for someone of Irish
ancestry to be featured in honor of St. Partrick’s Day.

Library-Iris Lorenz-Fife: More books have just been added. She’s acquiring new books
every month. Donations are welcome, but only from 2000 or later.

2024 Retreat- Francie for Jan Carter: tentative date April 1-4. No details at this time.

NEW BUSINESS: None today.



SHOW AND TELL.: Jeri showed a large hand-appliqued quilt using the “Don’t Be a Goose”
theme. Andrea Polk showed an almost-finished comfort quilt in “Man” colors.

NAME TAG DRAWING: Won by Barbara Fast.

ADJOURNMENNT: 1:48 p.m.



